
SAINT PETER PARISH 

39 Church Ave., P.O. Box 446 Northbridge, MA  01534 

 

Rev. Thomas G. Landry   

Pastor 

 

  Quat Van Tran  (Vincent)     

Deacon  

 

 

Leeann Hansson, YOUTH MINISTER  

 & LIFETEEN COORDINATOR 

stplifeteen@stpeterrockdale.org 

 

  Patty Corkum,  CCD COORDINATOR 

Grades Pre K through 4 

loreto@stpeterrockdale.org 

 

Religious Education Office      

  (508) 234-6355    

 

 Rectory Phone     (508) 234-2156  

FAX: (508) 266-0447 

Email:  

parishoffice@stpeterrockdale.org 

 

 Website: www.stpeterrockdale.org 

 

 

 

 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS:   

Monday through Friday  

9:00 AM to 3:00 PM 

 

Elaine Nowlan    Parish Secretary  

Christine Fung-a-Fat  Administrative  

                                   Assistant     

 

SCHEDULE OF LITURGIES: 

Saturday 4:30 PM         

Sunday  8:30 and 11:00 AM 

Monday-Thursday 8:00 AM 

 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

Saturday 3:30 PM     

Wednesday  8:45AM      

Anytime by request. 

 

BAPTISMS:  Please call the rectory to 

meet with a member of the baptismal 

team. 

 

MARRIAGES: 

Please call the rectory at least twelve 

months in advance to begin required  

marriage preparation. 

 

 

PARISH COUNCIL: Barbara Ramian, Audra Gaul, 

Pete Sabourin, George Murray, Jeff Roy,  

Luke Williams, Karen Lemoine 

 

FINANCE COMMITTEE: 

Homer Rajotte     Thomas Heney 

Jeffrey Thibeault     George Murray    

James Archibald-ex officio 

 

BEREAVEMENT MINISTRY: 

Elaine Nowlan  508-234-2156 

 

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY: 

Grace Sawyer 508-278-7276  

 

SAINT VINCENT DEPAUL SOCIETY: 

Please call: Rectory: 234-2156;   

Peter Sabourin 508-266-1033 

 

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY: 

Grace Sawyer 508-278-7276  

 

MUSIC MINISTRY:   Richard White 508-835-4380       

Leeann Hansson and Bill Corkum  508-864-5127   

Marie Chabot 508-234-2156 



ST. PETER PARISH NORTHBRIDGE, MA 

 

SATURDAY  September 29th 

 4:30PM  Patricia Lane by Pat Bassette 

 

SUNDAY   September 30th 

 8:30AM    Irene Gosselin by John & Barbara Ramian 

11:00AM   Irene Gosselin by her family 

 

 MONDAY   October 1st  

 8:00AM   Ed Lemoine by the Lavallee’s  

 

TUESDAY   October 2nd 

8:00AM   All the Holy Souls in Purgatory by the helpers  

                                                                Of the holy souls 

WEDNESDAY    October 3rd 

 8:00AM   Larry & Muriel Tessier by the Lavallee’s  

 

THURSDAY   October 4th 

 8:00AM   Parish Family 

 

SATURDAY  October 6th 

 4:30PM   Kathy Reed by her family 

 

SUNDAY  October 7th  

 8:30AM   Jeanne Lavallee by the staff at Sitkowski &  

                                                      Malboeuf funeral home 

11:00AM  Rose M. Szerlag by her family 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stewardship of 

treasure 

 

 

 

Time to drop off your white elephant items ... on the 

stage in the parish center.  

 

If you’d like to make donations of new items for the 

raffle table or silent auction table, you may bring 

these items to the rectory now.   

 

Volunteer to help out “day of” by calling Elaine at the 

rectory.  508-234-2156 

 

Please keep these people in 

your prayers: 

 

Sister Lucille, Helen Lemoine, Ann Marie Legassey,  

Gladys Kiminski, Patricia Scribner, Rory Euloth,  

Sharron Grocki, Linda Chipman, Jeannine Patnode, 

Rhonda Lavallee, Ed Kennedy, Eric Lambert,  

Luke Wiegers, and Donna Labrie  And all those in our  

parish book of prayers. 

 

Prayer for the sick 

 

Almighty and Eternal God, You are the everlasting 

health of those who believe in You. Hear us for Your 

sick servants for whom we implore the aid of Your ten-

der mercy, that being restored to bodily health, he 

(she) may give thanks to You in Your Church. 

Through Christ our Lord, 

Amen  

Listening Sessions 

 

Sunday October 14th  3:00pm 

Thursday October 18th  7:00pm 

 

Both meeting will be held in the  

Parish center.  Come, join the conversation 

 

September 23, 2018 

 

Envelopes Collected    66               $  2,228.00 

Electronic Giving   19                           572.00 

Renovation Envelopes  7                          193.00 

Parish Religious Education                          15.00 

Catholic schools appeal                               18.00 

Winter expenses                    15.00 

__________________________________________                       

Total                                                       $  3,041.00 

 

 

There will be a second collection this week for the 

Annual Catholic Schools appeal.  

 



  26TH  SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME                                                                SEPTEMBER 30, 2018 

 

 

 

        

    

 

 

Milford Regional Medical Center 

 

Volunteers needed for end of life comfort program based 

on the No One Dies Alone program.   

Volunteers provide a comforting, compassionate presence 

for patients at end of life who would otherwise be alone.  

  

If you’d like to volunteer or would like more information 

please contact: Elaine Willey director of volunteer services 

at ewiley@milreg.org.   

 

Apply by October 7th to be included in this years upcoming 

training.  Volunteers will be interviewed, screened and 

trained.  

 

******************************************************************* 

 

 

Fall Mini Retreat for women with 

Jamie Stuart Wolfe. 

 

Saturday October 20th  8:30am to 1:30pm 

Saint Mary’s Church Hall Shrewsbury 

 

Sponsored by the commission for women.  

Call Pamela Ashmankas at 508-798-0612 for more infor-

mation or to register, or visit www.worcesterdiocese.org/

commission-for-women 

 

Registration will begin at 8:30am with coffee and pastry.  

Lunch will be included with the $15.00 offering. 

 

 

 

Worcester  

Catholic Women’s conference 

 

Assumption College  

November 10, 2018 

 

All women are invited to this exciting conference.   

Hear  dynamic talks from outstanding leaders: professor 

Helene Alvare, Susie Lloyd, Mother Mary Assumpta Long, 

O.P., Dr. Janet E. Smith and Susan Conroy.   

 

Priests will be available to hear confessions, & Bishop 

McManus will offer Mass.   

 

For information or to register visit 

www.worcestercatholicwomensconference.com 

Or call Corinn Dahm 508-277-3969 

 

Seating is limited!  Register today!! 

 

****************************************************************** 

Remember,  

Gluten free hosts are available.   

See Father Tom before the Mass 

  

 A Note from 

 Father Tom 

As I mentioned in last week’s 

“note” in this space, we will be 

holding two “Listening Sessions” 

regarding the clergy sex abuse 

scandals that have been in such 

high profile in recent weeks.  The two sessions will 

be on Sunday, October 14 beginning at 3:00 PM and 

on Thursday, October 18 beginning at 7:00 PM.  

Each session will be held in the Parish Center. 

 

 Conversations about such painful topics 

might seem easier to avoid altogether.  But I feel cer-

tain that conversations do occur, or that we might 

wish for some opportunity to share in a conversation 

in a setting that is both safe and respectful.  Even if 

the actions of a few are “in the past,” the effect on 

the many can remain sharp and powerful, especially 

when accusations from “the past” become fresh in 

the present moment and in current headlines.  Exten-

sive reporting in the Catholic Free Press, the Tele-

gram & Gazette, and other media outlets create the 

voices that we hear.  These listening sessions are 

intended to provide a time and place for the voices 

that are ours. 

 

 Patty Corkum, our Parish Safe Environment 

Coordinator, and I are available at any time to sit with 

anyone who wishes to speak confidentially about 

specific concerns, occurrences, or related questions.  

Patty and I will be present for these sessions to facili-

tate a conversation about the impact of these matters 

on our life as Church.  We hope to gather members 

of the parish to the heart of our faith community in 

order to speak in a way that is honest, for the sake of 

our faith community.  There will be no lengthy pres-

entations on our part beyond setting the stage for the 

conversation we hope to have with whomever is able 

and might choose to be present.   

 

 If you have questions, concerns, or sugges-

tions for this parish undertaking, please speak with 

Patty or with me in the time between now and Octo-

ber 14.  In any case, I would ask that you pray be-

tween now and then for us, for the people whose 

lives have been so adversely affected by events we 

cannot ignore, and finally for all of the wonderful and 

faithful ministers of the Church, lay and ordained who 

carry out the mission of the Church with the deepest 

and strongest devotion to Christ and the Church.  

       Fr. Tom 



 

ALPHA continues...  

It’s not too late to join in the conversation 

 

 

Join us for a shared meal, short video presentation, and 

sharing of thoughts.  Alpha is an informal setting, encour-

ages open discussion, and it’s FREE!  

 

 

Sessions are held in the parish hall on Monday’s 

39 Church Ave., Northbridge  

Doors open at 6:15pm  

supper will be served at 6:30pm.   

 

For more information or to sign up, please call: 508-234-

2156 or email: parishoffice@stpeterrockdale.org 

 

Bring a friend, you might change a life. 

 Peace of Bread Community Kitchen 

 

St. Peter’s turn at the dinner will be on Wednesday  

October 3rd.  If you are available, volunteers  may arrive 

at 3:00pm at the Presbyterian Church in Whitinsville.  

Cursillo weekend Coming soon!  

 

Cursillo or "short course in Christianity" is an uplifting and 

educational experience.  The weekend is facilitated by a 

team of laypeople and clergy who deliver organized talks 

and discussions.  What the presenters add to the talks is 

the witness of their own lives, their struggles and triumphs 

in Christ.  The weekend is full of laughter, prayer, great 

music, wonderful meals and so much more.  Our last 2018 

date is: Women’s - October 25-28; and our 2019 dates 

are: Men’s - March 21-24 & October 10-13; Women’s - 

May 2-5 & November 14-17.  All weekends will be held at 

the Immaculate Conception Spiritual Renewal Center in 

Putnam, CT. For additional information, please contact 

Sue Leighton at 508-278-3155 or sleigh-

ton1958@gmail.com OR Joan Laracy at 774-239-2474 or 

joanlaracy@yahoo.com. 

Saint John’s High School  

Open house 

Tuesday October 16th at 6:00pm 

  

Placement test will be held on October 27th 

 

See the website @ www.stjohnshigh.org or contact the 

admissions office at 508-842-8934 ext 266 for more infor-

mation 

36th Annual Holiday Fair 

 

 

Saturday November 17th   

9am to 3pm 

 

75 Mendon St. Uxbridge, Ma   



Mon October 1st   Alpha continues  6:15pm  

Thurs Oct 4th     Mission:Paint  6:30pm parish center 

Thurs Oct 11th   Morning Bible Study returns 8:30am 

Sat Oct 13th      Quilters begin season in hall 

Sun Oct 14th   1st Reconciliation Rite of Acceptance 

                                11:00am Mass  

Sun Oct14th    Edge/Lifeteen Mass @ 11:00 Church 

October 15th    Alpha continues 6:15pm Hall 

October 20th      

October 22nd   Alpha 6:15 parish hall 

October 25—28  Cursillo weekend @ Immaculate 

                           Conception Retreat Ctr. Putnam 

October 29th  Alpha 6:15 parish hall 

 

 

Our Season has begun!   

Lifeteen:  We kicked off the new season last Sunday 

with a fun evening of food, fellowship and fun.  The new 

year’s small groups have been put together and we will 

have our first actual lifenight this Sunday evening begin-

ning at 6:00pm in the youth room.   

 

Information on Confirmation classes will be posted soon. 

 

Edge:  Our edge kick off was held on Tuesday 

night.  We had a great time meeting new people playing 

some games and enjoying a bit of apple pie and ice cream.  

Our first actual edge night will be held this coming Tuesday 

at 6:30pm.  We will begin in the youth room.  

It’s not too late to join either our Edge or Lifeteen pro-

grams.  Please come, you can fill out registration paper-

work when you arrive! 

 

Loreto: We are so excited to have the children 

back for our first Gathering Day on Sunday! The day will 

be filled with learning about what they see during the 

Mass.  We will end our day with singing with our Music 

Ministry.  Welcome back! 

 

First Reconciliation:  There will be no class on October 

7

th

 due to the Columbus Day holiday weekend.   We will 

see the children back on Sunday, October 14

th

.   


